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A ceremony will be held at Veterans Memorial Park,  
  220 Civic Center Plaza at 11:00 am on Veterans Day.     
	 The event includes a flag and color guard presentation, 	
	    rifle salute and a tribute to our fallen warriors. 

		  Village of Glendale Heights offices will be closed on 	
  	           Monday, November 11 as we honor all military 	
		      personnel, past and present. For more information, 	
		        please call the Mayor’s Office at 630.909.5303.

November 11 • 11:00 am • Veterans Memorial Park 

December 2 • 7:00 pm  
Village Hall Front Plaza

Tree Lighting  
Ceremony

Victorian 
Christmas

Visit the Historic House at 311 Windy 
Point Drive and experience what a 

"Victorian Christmas" might have been 
like 100 years ago!

Admission is free and refreshments 
will be served. Tours of the house 
will be offered and children will have 
the opportunity to make a Victorian 
decoration to take home.

December 14 • 9:00 am - 11:30 am • Glendale Lakes Golf Club

The Village of Glendale Heights invites the 
community to the annual Tree Lighting 
Ceremony as we bring in the holiday season! 
Holiday decor and lights will decorate the 
Civic Center Campus. Enjoy the sounds of 
the holidays through the performance of 
Glendale Heights’ choral groups and share 
the holiday spirit as Mayor Linda Jackson and 
special guest Santa Claus illuminate the Civic 
Center Complex with just a flick of the switch! 
Then be sure to stop by the Council Cham-
bers after the ceremony to warm up with free 
refreshments.

Breakfast with Santa

December 9 • 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm 
Historic House • 311 Windy Point Dr.

Come visit Santa Claus and tell him what is on your wish list while having an all-you-can-
eat pancake breakfast. The price of an adult breakfast is $5 and a children's breakfast is $3.  
Photos with Mr. & Mrs. Claus are $2. 

No registration is required and the event fee is paid at the door. 
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Water Meter
Replacement

Program (Continued on p. 6)

Throughout the next year, the Village 
of Glendale Heights has contracted 
with Water Resources, Inc. to replace 
approximately 8,900 water meters and 
water meter reading 
devices throughout 
Glendale Heights 
residential and 
business properties.  

More information is 
available on p. 6, visit  
www.glendaleheights.org/watermeter, or 
call Public Works at 630.260.6040.
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Letter from the Village President

Coffee with the Mayor & Board is held on the first Saturday of each 
month* from 10:00 am to noon at the Center for Senior Citizens. The 
next Coffees with the Mayor & Board is scheduled for November 2nd 
and December 7th.  If you are unable to attend and have a comment, 
suggestion or question, please call the Mayor’s Office at 630.909.5303. 

*Subject to Change

Coffee with the Mayor & Board

Dear Residents, 
Season’s greetings and happy holidays!  I am very excited for the holiday season as it is a time to come together 
as a community, as friends and as family.  The holidays are a time to support each other and remember those 
in need especially those in difficult times.  However, we must be reminded that we should always support each 
other, we should always be kind and neighborly, and be there for those who need it the most.  I ask that you 
remember this at our upcoming events like Christmas Sharing, which truly represents giving back to those in 
need.  I want to thank all of the community groups, local businesses, volunteers, committee and commission 
members, and the Glendale Heights community for being kind to each other, lending a hand, and coming 
together to help us grow this place we call home.  

I’d like to remind all of you of some of the upcoming events we have planned for the next couple of months.  On 
November 11th, we will be having our Veterans Day Ceremony at Veterans Memorial Park starting at 11:00 am.  
Christmas Sharing trees will also be ready on November 18th at various Village facilities.  Finally, to bring in the 

holiday and Christmas spirit, we will have our Tree Lighting Ceremony on December 2nd, Victorian Christmas on December 9th and 
Breakfast with Santa on December 14th.  Also, please remember those who served by writing holiday cards for the military which will 
be due at Village facilities on December 5th.  

As 2019 winds down, we have a variety of new businesses that have or will be opening their doors to the Glendale Heights community.  
Development continues to be a primary goal for the Village Board and I am happy to see many new establishments and industrial 
companies choosing Glendale Heights as their home.  The North Avenue corridor continues to see major growth including the opening 
of Freddy’s Frozen Custard and Steakburgers, along with a new Burger King and Popeye’s Louisiana Kitchen opening along North 
Avenue.  Additionally, the brand new Duke Realty Facility has a new tenant, which will provide over 100 new jobs to the Glendale 
Heights community.  And lastly, you may have seen some work being done at the corner of President Street and North Avenue.  This 
property is the new Venture One Business Park development where a 151,000 square foot industrial facility will be constructed.  

This holiday season, I encourage all of you to give back, get involved, and remember those who can’t spend their holidays with friends 
and family.  On behalf of the entire Village Board, we would like to wish you and your loved ones a wonderful holiday season, and a 
healthy, happy and prosperous New Year!

Sincerely,

Linda Jackson 
Village President

60 Facts in 12 Months 
Celebrating 60 years of  

the Village of Glendale Heights
• Since the Village's incorporation in 1959, there have  
been 13 Village Presidents.

• When the Village was first incorporated in 1959, the 
official population was 124.

• At the last U.S. Census in 2010, the Village's population 
was listed as 34,208.  We will be holding another census in 
2020 where every person matters!

• Today, the Village has 22 parks totaling 254 acres,  
20 sports fields, and 21 playgrounds.

• Over the last 60 years, the Village of Glendale Heights has 
grown to become a Proud and Progressive Village for All 
people.
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Spread holiday cheer to individuals and families financially unable to purchase gifts or 
a holiday meal for their family this season. The Village of Glendale Heights Christmas 
Sharing Committee is in need of your help! Tree gift tags listing wished for items will 
be decorating trees located on the 1st floors of the Civic Center Complex, the Sports 
Hub and the Center for Senior Citizens, beginning  November 18.  It is the Committee’s 
goal to have bare trees for the holiday season, so that all family members pre-
registered in the program receive a gift. 

Please attach the gift tag to your unwrapped gift donation(s) and return it to the Civic 
Center or the Center for Senior Citizens on or before December 6th. The Christmas 
Sharing Committee relies on the continued generosity of the community to help them 
meet the needs of every family who qualifies for assistance. Please call 630.260.6000, 
or Michelle Cahill at 630.260.6070 for further information about Christmas Sharing 
donations, and how you may “adopt a family.”

Christmas Sharing

Glendale Heights Village News
300 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139 

630.260.6000 • www.glendaleheights.org

While writing your greeting cards to friends and relatives, 
please remember our military personnel who are serving 
our country during the holidays.

The Village is collecting holiday greeting cards and will 
mail them in time for a holiday delivery. Please drop off 
your greeting cards to Village Hall by December 5.    

Please do not decorate cards with glitter or add per-
sonal or social media information to cards. Also, do not 
include envelopes with cards. For more information, call 
630.909.5327.

Send Cheer to Military Personnel

Keep the Wreath Red
Each year during the holiday season, 
the Glenside and Bloomingdale Fire 
Protection Districts participate in the 
statewide “Keep the Wreath Red” 
program.  The program starts when 
the Fire District illuminates a Christ-
mas wreath with all red bulbs on the fire station.  During the 
holiday season, if there are any fires related to decorations, 
a white bulb will replace a red bulb on the wreath.  We ask 
everyone in the community to help “Keep the Wreath Red” 
by keeping some important safety tips in mind this holiday 
season.

• If you use a live tree, be sure to choose a fresh tree that is 
not shedding needles and keep it well watered.  

• Make sure Christmas and Hanukkah lights are labeled by 
a testing laboratory.  Replace any worn sets or those with 
loose connections.  Outside, use lights labeled for outdoor 
lighting.  Always unplug everything before going to bed or 
leaving home.

• Do not use candles in decorations or displays.  Keep them 
away from curtains or other combustible materials and 
never put them in windows or near exits.  Keep candles out 
of the reach of small children.
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Parks, Recreation & Facilities Department

No school? No problem! PATH winter break camp is the 
perfect opportunity to keep your child engaged during the 
winter break. With trips to Chicago and the local area each 
day there is always something to enjoy. Our counselors 
maintain a safe, fun and caring environment while sharing 
new experiences with participants. Children do not need 
to be in the PATH After or Before School program to par-
ticipate. Drop-off is between 7:30 am – 9:00 am. Pick-up is 
from 4:00 pm – 5:00 pm. Extended care is available until 
6:30 pm for an additional $10. Trips are subject to change. 
Program fee: $45 (Residents/Current PATH enrollees) or $50 
(Non-Residents).

Winter Break Camp

Room Rentals @ the Hub!
Let the Sports Hub host your next event! With rooms available to 
accommodate the majority of events, the Sports Hub is the perfect 
place for your next 
family party, corpo-
rate training, team 
practice & more. 
Hourly rates are 
available. Affordable 
options for all your 
rental needs!

Winter Break Camp Schedule
12/23 - Planetarium
12/24* – Trampoline Fun
12/26 – Madagascar the Musical
12/27 – Navy Pier Wonderfest

Adult Basketball League
Gather your team and play against some of the top teams 
in the area! Multiple divisions available to fit your skill level: 
Men’s “A” (highly competitive), “B” (competitive), “C” (recre-
ational), Women’s Open or Co-Rec Open. Games are played on 
Sundays between 9:00 am and 6:00 pm. Each team is required 
to pay a refundable $60 forfeit fee. Awards are given to the top 
two teams in each division.
League Date Fee

Men’s A Begins 1/12 $350

Men’s B Begins 1/12 $300

Men’s C Begins 1/12 $300

Women’s Open Begins 1/12 $300

Co-Rec Open Begins 1/12 $300

Co-Rec Open Begins 1/12 $300

Youth Basketball League
Players will have fun while learning the basics of basketball! 
Players will participate in scheduled weekly practices and 
games that encourage participation, sportsmanship, skill de-
velopment and teamwork. Season will be played from January 
through mid-March. Fee includes team jersey & end of season 
award. See our fall program guide for rating day information.

Registrations after October 31st will be charged a $25 late fee.
League Fee Day

Co-Ed 1st/2nd Grade $78/$85 Saturday

Co-Ed 3rd/4th Grade $75/$85 Saturday

Girls 3rd/4th Grade $80/$90 Varies

Boys 3rd/4th Grade $80/$90 Varies

Girls 5th/6th Grade $80/$90 Varies

Boys 5th/6th Grade $80/$90 Varies

Girls 7th/8th Grade $80/$90 Varies

Boys 7th/8th Grade $80/$90 Varies

12/30 – Ice Skating
12/31* – Indoor Water Park
1/2 – Movie Theatre
1/3 -  Arcade

*Extended care not available

Fitness at the Sports Hub
Fitness Memberships:

Annual: $199/$239 (R/NR)
Add a Family Member:  $150/$190 (R/NR) 

Monthly:  $20/30 (R/NR) 
Senior: $170

Hours: 
Monday through Friday 

5:30 am - 9:45 pm

Saturday and Sunday 
7:00 am - 5:45 pm



Visit us online at www.glendaleheights.org November/December 2019  •  5

Promoting "Fuller, Stronger, Longer Lives"

Glendale Heights Center for Senior Citizens
260 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
630.260.6050 • www.glendaleheights.org/Seniors

Center for Senior Citizens Membership
If you are a resident of Glendale Heights, 60 years or better, your annual 
membership to the Center is free!  Non-residents can join for only $25 for the 
year.  Members will receive the quarterly Senior Newsletter mailed directly to your 
household and will be eligible to participate in an array of activities at the Center, 
including use of the library, game room and craft room.  A membership also 
allows you access to use the walking track and walk the upstairs hall at the Sports 
Hub during the week day hours.  Bocce ball and lawn bowling is also available for 
members in the field house at the Sports Hub.  

Remember, memberships need to be renewed annually in person to be an 
active member at the Center for Senior Citizens! Please note that if you have 
not received a new ID card since May 1, 2019, please stop by and smile for 
your new ID!

HOLIDAY LUNCHEON
Thursday, December 5 

11:00 am – 2:00 pm (Doors open at 10:30 am)
$10 per person 

Glendale Lakes Golf Club
Snowfall is in the air! Come join us for a holiday lunch at Glendale Lakes Golf Club, 

located at 1550 President Street.  We will be enjoying a meal of soup and salad, 
turkey with stuffing, mashed potatoes, veggies, rolls and dessert.  A cash bar will be 

available! Entertainment by Jack Miuccio.   Register by: 11/27

SENIOR CENTER  

CRAFT FAIR
Come to the Center for Senior Citizens on 
Wednesday, November 13 from  

8:30 am – 6:30 pm to get a 
jump start on your holiday 

shopping! Come check out 
our assortment of scarves, 

hand-made jewelry, 
ornaments, tote bags 

and much more! Don't 
miss out on one of a 

kind gifts made 
by our members.

“CHRISTMAS SHOW” AT  
CHANDLER'S 
CHOPHOUSE

Tuesday, December 10 
Bus Departs at 10:30 am  

Celebrate the most wonderful time of the 
year with the music you love.  Lunch is 
family style and starts at 11:30 am and  

the show starts at 12:30 pm.   
Cost: $40 with no ride/$45 with a ride  

Register By: 12/3

Republic Services Refuse Collection

Senior Discount

If you are 65 years old or better and the property owner with the Republic Services 
billing in your name, you are eligible for a 35% monthly discount for your Refuse 

Collection Services.  You may also request a smaller garbage tote.  

To obtain your discount, please send a letter with your name, address, account 
number and proof of your age including a copy of your most recent property tax 
bill to:  Republic Services Customer Services, 5050 W. Lake Street, Melrose Park, IL  

60160 or fax to: 708.498.5383.  Please call Republic Services at 847.981.0091 with any 
questions.  You can also bring the documents listed above to the  

Center for Senior Citizens and Center staff would be happy to assist you.

Are you looking for a party room to 
rent for your winter or spring gather-
ing?  Look no further than the Center’s 
Community Room.  From kid’s parties 
to weddings, you can book the room 
for any event.  With lots of ample space, 
we can fit up to 16 tables and seat up to 
130 guests!   

Our friendly staff will work with you 
to make your party a success. Call 
630.260.6050 for more information and 
to reserve the community room for your 
next event.

BOOK YOUR PARTY  
AT THE  

COMMUNITY ROOM
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Public Works Department
A PROUD & PROGRESSIVE
VILLAGE FOR ALL PEOPLE

Water Meter Replacement Program (Continued from p. 1)

What are we doing?
• Required replacement of residential and 
business water meters and reading devices

• The Village has contracted out with Water 
Resources, Inc. to replace approximately 8,900 
water meters and reading devices

• Project expected to take up to 1-year

• Total project cost is approximately $3.25M

Why?
• Original water meters and reading devices are 
from late 1990’s

• Improve efficiency in reading the meters

• Improve overall water accountability

• Provide more information 

What YOU need to do
• You will not get your letter to schedule your 
appointment right away as they are dependent 
on your route

• A map located at www.glendaleheights.org/
watermeter is available indicating when your 
route will be approximately done

• Upon receiving the letter, schedule an 
appointment by calling the number on the 
letter, Monday through Friday 8:00 am to  
5:00 pm, or Saturday, 8:00 am to noon or visit  
www.watermeterexchange.com (but only once 
you receive your letter in the mail)

• The installation is at NO cost to you!

• A person over the age of 18 years must be present

• Know the location of the water meter and reading device

• Make sure there is a four foot radius around the water meter so 
the installer has room to work

• And please secure your pets

Preparing for the Installation

• The installer will need to shut off the water at the main shut off 
valve

• The installer will replace the old meter with the new one

• A new communication wire will be installed

• The water will be turned back on and the water meter will be 
tested for any leaks

• A new reading device will be installed on the outside of your 
home

•A test reading will be done to confirm a read can be obtained

The Install

• If the valve inside your property does not work/operate, the 
installer still needs to temporarily shut off your water at the 
outside valve (typically located near the curb)

• You can replace the inoperable valve inside your property at a 
fixed cost negotiated by the Village and Water Resources, Inc. 

• This cost is the responsibility of the property owner and 
payment is due to Water Resources, Inc. at the time of the 
installation

Cost is dependent on the size of the valve
• 3/4" Valve $180.00 each (Typical residential size)
• 1" Valve $190.00 each
• 1 1/4" Valve $350.00 each

Main Shut Off Valve Replacement (Optional)

For more information, FAQ and video of the install, please visit:  
www.glendaleheights.org/watermeter
or call Public Works at 630.260.6040

2019 MFT Road Project
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With the winter season upon us, the Streets Division will outfit nine large 
dump trucks, six small dump trucks, and ten pickup trucks with snow plows 
and anti-icing equipment.  Public Works utilizes road salt and liquid de-icing 
materials to assist in clearing the roadways and providing safe travel condi-
tions.  All vehicles that have de-icing equipment will be tested for proper 
functionality and will be calibrated to perform properly, which will conserve 
de-icing materials throughout the entire winter season.

The Village has 76 center line miles of roadway and 147 cul-de-sacs and 
dead-ends which will be strategically cleared during a snow event.  The Vil-
lage roads are sectioned into eight snow routes and each will have a desig-
nated large truck to undertake the clearing of snow and de-icing.  Each snow 
route has a defined primary (arterial road) route and a secondary (collector 
road) route.  In the case of a winter storm event with measurable accumula-
tion of snow, there will be additional trucks dispatched to undertake the 
clearing of snow from cul-de-sacs and dead-end streets.  

For parking restrictions during and after a snowstorm, please see page 9 
(Parking Info).  For any questions or concerns you may have regarding the 
Village’s Snow and Ice plan, please contact Public Works (Snow Command) at 
630.260.6068.

1615 Glen Ellyn Road • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
630.260.6040 • www.glendaleheights.org/PW

Public Works Department
A PROUD & PROGRESSIVE
VILLAGE FOR ALL PEOPLE

Snow Plow Operations During a Snow Event

Winter Tips from the Fleets Division
As we approach the colder months, the Fleets Division will be finalizing the 
preparation and installation of all the snow and ice equipment.  Each year, 
the goal of Public Works is to clear the roads in the most efficient manner 
with the lowest impact to the environment.  Each truck is carefully calibrated 
to ensure the correct amount of salt is applied to the streets without over 
salting.  Safety for the residents and commuters traveling through Glendale 
Heights is always the primary concern.

The Fleets Division likes to remind everyone to drive carefully and be 
prepared for breakdowns.  Being stranded in the warm weather can be an 
inconvenience, but in cold weather can be dangerous.  Take your car in for 
an inspection and be sure it is ready for the weather.  Keep a spare blanket in 
the car and keep all fluids at the recommended levels.  Keeping the fuel tank 
at least half full ensures you will not have icing issues.  Make sure you have 
plenty of windshield solvent in the reservoir, and it’s always a good idea to 
have extra in the car.  Happy and safe travels this holiday season!

In-House Road 
Program Update

The Public Works Streets Division undertook 
the annual In-House Road Program this past 
season along with parking lot improvements 
at Ollman and Nazos Parks.

The In-House Road Program undertook Easy 
Court, Goodrich Avenue (Easy Street to Leslie 
Lane), Towner Court, and Chadwick Lane. The 
program consisted of repairing storm sewer 
structures, removing and replacing structur-
ally damaged sidewalks and curbs, as well as 
installing ADA compliant detectable warning 
tiles at intersections on each roadway prior to 
resurfacing of the roadways. 

The parking lot improvements consisted of 
storm sewer work and curb replacements.  At 
the Ollman Park parking lot, the Streets Divi-
sion added an entirely new storm sewer sys-
tem in the parking lot to convey storm water 
runoff to the existing system.  Portions of the 
curbs in the parking lot had to be replaced 
and set on a new grade to provide proper 
flow of storm water runoff to the new storm 
sewer system.  At the Nazos Park parking lot, 
the Streets Division repaired the storm sewer 
structures and curbs to provide proper flow of 
storm water runoff.  

Winter Time at the Water Pollution Control Facility
The colder weather can cause a wastewater treatment plant (WTP) to have 
issues almost overnight. Bacteria do not reduce biological oxygen demand 
(BOD) or reproduce as effectively during the colder months of the year. They 
generally favor temperatures between 68° F and 95° F. That is why WTP upsets 
tend to be more problematic during the winter because the bacteria are less 
active. And while temperatures cannot be fully controlled within a Plant, there 
are a few things we can do ahead of time to ensure our system is as healthy 
as possible during the winter to boost microbial activity. One way to ensure 
a healthy Plant during the winter is to keep higher amounts of bacteria in the 
system. This will help break down the incoming BOD and keep the Plant in 
compliance with State and Federal Regulations.

2019 MFT Road Project
This year the Village completed the construc-
tion of seven roads under the 2019 MFT Road 
Project, using revenue from the state’s Motor 
Fuel Tax.  East Montana Avenue, Van Meter 
Street, Brookside Drive, Paul Avenue, a por-
tion of Windy Point Drive, Almond Lane, and 
Charles Drive were constructed under this 
summer’s program. The construction con-
sisted of storm sewer improvements and 
repairs, sidewalk and curb improvements, and 
road paving.  
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 Winter Golf

As long as the course is 
playable, Glendale Lakes is 

open year round for golf. 
 

Give the golf shop a call for 
our special winter rates at 

630.260.0018!

Book Your Event 
at Glendale Lakes  

Golf Club

1550 President Street • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
630.260.0018 • Banquets: 630.260.0095 • www.glendalelakes.com 

Owned and operated by the Village of Glendale Heights

Glendale Lakes Golf Club

Glendale Lakes Golf Club is a 
great place to host your holiday 

parties, showers, parties, meetings, 
wedding and reception and 

much more.  Call 630.260.0095 
to check on available dates and 

visit our website to see our menus 
with pricing and pictures of our 

beautiful banquet facility.

From the Chef
Thanksgiving Turkey Tips
1. Choose a fresh turkey instead of a frozen one.  
Ice crystals that form during freezing damages a 
turkey’s muscle cells. When the bird thaws and roasts, 
fluids leak more readily from the damaged cells, dry-
ing out the meat.
2. Roast two small turkeys rather than one large 
one. Smaller turkeys roast more evenly than large 
ones, so for feeding a crowd, two small turkeys are a 
better option. They will cook quicker, too.
3. Brine the turkey.  A turkey soaked in a salt-water 
solution absorbs both the salt and the water, so it 
is moister to begin with, as well as seasoned on the 
inside. You can flavor a brine as well. 
4. Rub soft butter under the skin.  As it melts, it 
bastes the turkey and adds buttery flavor. For even 
more flavor, you can add herbs and spices to the 
butter. Use onions, parsley, lemon zest, and a little 
paprika.
5. Truss loosely, or not at all.  Legs tied up tightly 
against the sides of the turkey take longer to roast, 
putting the breast meat in jeopardy of overcooking 
while the legs take their time. 
6. Roast the turkey upside down at first.  Placing 
the turkey, breast side down, on a V-rack for the first 
hour or so of roasting essentially allows it to baste 
itself. Any marks left by the rack will disappear once 
you flip the turkey over and finish roasting it.
7. Don’t overcook it.  Use a thermometer, either 
instant-read or probe-style, to monitor the tempera-
ture in the thickest part of the thigh (be careful not to 
hit the bone). You are aiming for 167°F.
8. Let the turkey rest before carving.  The intense 
heat of the oven forces the juices into the center 
of the bird, so after roasting, let the turkey rest for 
roughly 20 minutes.  The juices will redistribute and 
you will get moister slices.

Winter Gift Card Specials
Black Friday Special (November 29 • 9:00 am to Noon) 
For every $100 you spend in gift cards, receive 

one free 18-hole round of golf with cart (Valid 
Monday through Friday and after 11:00 am on 
weekends/holidays)

All of December  
For every $125 you spend receive one free 

18-hole round of golf with cart (Valid Monday 
through Friday and after 11:00 am on weekends/
holidays)
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300 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
Emergency Help: 911 • Non-Emergency: 630.260.6070

www.glendaleheights.org/police

Glendale Heights Police Department

" The most important asset the Police Department 
possesses is the human asset, our Officers. An 
important aspect of the department’s Community 
Oriented Policing (C.O.P.) philosophy is to have the 
Officers involved in as many community activities as 
possible so that citizens can place a name and person 
behind the badge. In order to facilitate this, we have 

initiated a new section of the Village newsletter titled “Get to Know Us”. In future 
newsletters, we will introduce you to “your Officers”. Officers will give you a small bio 
on themselves, why they became Glendale Heights Police Officers and what their 
responsibilities are at the Department.

Meet Officer Munoz #398
"I began my career as a Glendale Heights Police Officer in December of 2017.  The 
road to becoming a police officer was not easy.  It took a couple years before I finally 
found my calling in Glendale Heights. As a kid, I always wanted to become a police 
officer; since September 11, 2001, to be exact.  Since then, I grew up with many reasons 
for wanting to wear a police uniform: To help the community, to provide assistance 
to those in need, to build a better relationship with our residents, and to make sure 
everyone lives in peace.

One personal reason that has always given me the 
strength and will power to do this job to the best of 
my ability was to make my parents proud; proud that 
their son achieved his life-long dream.  I always told 
my parents I wanted to become a police officer and 
they worked hard to provide me all the necessities 
for my accomplishments.  My parents never failed me, 
and I do not want to fail them.  The Village of Glendale 
Heights gave me the opportunity to live my dream as 
a police officer and for that, I will always be thankful."

The Glendale Heights Police 
Department wants your help solving 
crimes!
Officers spend a great deal of time 
determining if an offender may have 
been captured on cameras nearby, 
during or while leaving the scene 
of a crime. With camera systems 
becoming more and more prevalent, 
we are asking Glendale Heights 
residents and businesses to make 
the Police Department aware of their 
surveillance systems to help expedite 
the investigation and catch criminals!
This program is voluntary!  Signing 
up is accomplished by going to the 
Glendale Heights Police Department 
webpage and completing a very brief 
online form. 
• Your information will be available for 
investigators should they ever need to 
contact you and ask for your help with 
solving a crime.
• Anything you provide is treated as 
completely confidential.
• We will not contact you unless an 
officer or detective is investigating a 
crime in your area. 
• We only want to know about cameras 
that view public areas such as streets 
and sidewalks.
• Signing up is only to advise the police 
department of the location of your 
cameras; no remote access or live 
viewing will occur. 
If a serious crime takes place in your 
neighborhood, you can help your 
neighbors and the community with 
your voluntary participation. We hope 
that you will!  Still have questions? 
Contact Community Outreach 
Specialist, Tanya Macko at  
tanya_macko@glendaleheights.org or 
call 630.909.5459.

Glendale Heights 
S.E.E.S.  

(Second Eyes  
Evidence Sharing)

Parking Info
The Glendale Heights Police Department would like to remind you of a couple of 
parking regulations within the Village.  

“Parking - Sidewalks”  -  Village Ordinance 7-7-5(J) 
“Within any sidewalk area; residents may park, on each owner’s driveway, across the 
sidewalk between the hours of 10:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m., or within twenty-four (24) 
hours after a snowfall of one inch (1”) or more has occurred from November 1st 
through March 31st.”

“Parking During Snowfall”  -  Village Ordinance 7-7-8
“It shall be unlawful to park any vehicle on any public street designated as a snow 
route in the Village at any time within twenty-four (24) hours after a snowfall of one 
inch (1”) or more has occurred.”  “It shall be unlawful to park any vehicle on any other 
public street in the Village at any time within twenty-four (24) hours after a snowfall 
of two inches (2”) or more has occurred.”  “In the event of a continuous heavy 
snowfall of five inches (5”) or more having occurred, it shall be unlawful to park any 
vehicle on any public street in the Village at any time within a period of seventy-two 
(72) hours after such snowfall.”
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Business license renewal forms, along with impor-
tant information for Glendale Heights businesses 
will be mailed in early November.  Please review the 
form carefully and complete or correct the infor-
mation, then return the form with the appropriate 
payment by December 31st to the Village of Glen-
dale Heights, attention Business License.  If you do 
not receive the renewal form by November 30th or 
have any questions, please call Community Devel-
opment at 630.260.6030.

Business License Renewal

In observance of the Holidays, residents are advised 
of a change to their regular schedule for refuse and 
recycling collections. Republic Services will follow 
their Holiday Pick Up Schedule. All pick up days are 
delayed by one day for all customers who are sched-
uled on the day of, or following a holiday.

Thanksgiving Holiday

Thursday’s regular route is collected on Friday, 11/29 
Friday’s regular route is collected on Saturday, 11/30

Christmas Holiday

Thursday’s regular route is collected on Friday, 12/27 
Friday’s regular route is collected on Saturday, 12/28

 New Years Day Holiday

Thursday’s regular route is collected on Friday, 1/3/20 
Friday’s regular route is collected on Saturday, 1/4/20

For service related questions, please call Republic 
Services at 847.981.0091. 

Refuse/Recycling 
Holiday Collections

Village Offices Closed
Veterans Day 

Monday, November 11

Thanksgiving Holiday 
Thursday, November 28 

Friday, November 29

Christmas Holiday 
Tuesday, December 24 

Wednesday, December 25

New Years Day Holiday 
Wednesday, January 1, 2020

Glendale Heights Village News
300 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139 

630.260.6000 • www.glendaleheights.org

NEW BUSINESSES
All American Paper Co.

2000 Bloomingdale Rd., #225
630.325.9720

Janitorial and Paper Distribution

Joseph's Pizza 
(New Ownership)

552-D Lynn Ct.
224.634.7582

Pizzeria

DP Tech Group
2182 Gladstone Ct., Suite E

630.372.0100
Computer and IT Support

Steak N' Shake
(New Ownership)

275 E. Army Trail Rd.
630.671.0551
Restaurant

Santint USA, Inc
2000 Bloomingdale Rd. Suite 205/210

847.350.6911
Paint Distributor

Support Glendale Heights’ Businesses - Shop Local! 
Interested in having a business in Glendale Heights?   

Contact the Community Development Department at 630.260.6030
Join the Glendale Heights Chamber!   

Contact Director@glendaleheightschamber.com

Street Sweeping  
Continues through November

Parking Restrictions are in effect!
Street sweeping parking restrictions continue through the month of 
November on one specific day each week from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm.  
Note: After hearing the concerns of our residents, Mayor Jackson 
and the Village Board of Trustees have approved to allow residents 
to park parallel to the street on your driveway apron (section of 
the driveway between the sidewalk and the street). This will allow 
sidewalks to be clear for residents to walk on the sidewalks, but 
still allow street sweepers to clean the streets of any debris and 
leaves for safe driving, keeping our storm drains clear to the best 
we can, and for clean roadways.  If you have any questions on street 
sweeping parking, please contact the Glendale Heights Police 
Department’s non-emergency number at 630.260.6070.

The Glendale Heights Police Department is asking residents to please 
check on their relatives and friends to assure they are not in need of 
assistance due to the extreme weather conditions.  Glendale Heights 
has a warming shelter in place and is ready to assist the needs of our 
residents should the need arise. For information call the Glendale 
Heights Police Department's non-emergency number 630.260.6070. 
As a reminder, in ANY emergency you should always call 911 for imme-
diate assistance.

Warming Shelters



Business License Renewal

Yard waste such as leaves, grass clippings, twigs, branches, 
brush and other plant material are collected from single-fam-
ily residences on the same day as solid waste and recycling 
between the months of April and November. 

The final yard waste collection for the season is Friday, November 29 and 
Saturday, November 30 during route pickups. There will be no yard waste 
pickup from December - March.

For service related questions, please contact Republic Services at 
847.981.0091.

Yard Waste Collections 

January 20 - Martin Luther King Jr. Day School Day Off Trip
February 5 - Valentines for Vets Cards Due 
February 8 - Daddy Daughter Dance
February 17 - President's Day School Day Off Trip 

Looking Ahead!

Visit us online at www.glendaleheights.org

Your water bill may be paid online (24 hours/7 days a week); dropped in the 
payment collection box, located in front of Village Hall or inside the Village 
Hall adjacent to the Finance Department counter; in person at the Finance 
Department counter of Village Hall during regular business hours, or by US 
mail - Village of Glendale Heights, PO Box 87156 Carol Stream, IL 60188-
7156.

Online Payment:
You may register to pay your water bill online conveniently 24 hours/7 days 
a week using credit or debit card. There is no transaction fee charged for 
this service. 

Auto payment is also available with your registration. Auto-payment 
will withdraw your monthly payment on the due date directly from your 
checking, savings, debit or credit card. If you are already registered for 
online payment, simply access your account and follow the instructions for 
auto-payment. 

For further information, visit the Water Billing page on the Village website 
or call 630.260.6010 with any questions or assistance in registering.

Water Bill - Convenient Payment Options

Village Meetings
Regularly scheduled meetings are held at the 
Civic Center, unless otherwise noted.  Call the 

Village Hall at 630.260.6000 for more  
information.

Board of Police Commissioners
2nd Wednesday of each month, 7:00 pm

CHARACTER COUNTS! Coalition
3rd Wednesday of each month, 7:30 am

Glenside Public Library District

Charity Golf Classic Committee
Scheduled periodically throughout the year

Glendale Lakes Golf Club

Emergency Services & Disaster Agency 
E.S.D.A.   

1st Wednesday of each month, 7:00 pm

Founders’ Day Committee
Scheduled periodically throughout the year

Golf Course Committee
Thursday, 7:00 pm  

Nov. 14 
Glendale Lakes Golf Club

Historical Committee
Scheduled periodically throughout the year

Glendale Heights Historic House 

Neighborhood Watch
Meetings vary from month to month.
Please visit the website for the next  

Neighborhood Watch meeting.

Parks & Recreation Committee
3rd Tuesday of every other month, 7:00 pm

Sports Hub

Plan Commission
2nd & 4th Tuesday of each month, 7:00 pm

Property Enhancement
4th Wednesday of each month, 6:30 pm

Senior Citizens Council
4th Wednesday of each month, 

Center for Senior Citizens, 8:30 am

*Village Board and 
Committee of the Whole Meetings (C.O.W.)

1st & 3rd Thursday of each month, 7:30 pm 

Youth Commission
2nd Wednesday of each month, 7:30 am 

Glendale Lakes Golf Club

* The Village Board & C.O.W.  meetings may be 
viewed the day following the meeting at 1:00 pm 
and 6:00 pm on GHTV (channel 6 for Comcast & 
W.O.W, channel 99 for AT&T) or on YouTube at  
www.youtube.com/GlendaleHtsTV.

Village Meetings

Glendale Heights Foundation
The Glendale Heights Foundation (GHF) is a non-profit organization 
that can provide limited one-time emergency financial assistance to 
Village residents. The Foundation does not provide rent or mortgage 
payment aid. All assistance requests must be submitted in writing with 
name, address, details about the emergency circumstances, and financial 
assistance requested. A GHF form can be downloaded from the Village 
website. Send your request to Glendale Heights Foundation, P.O. Box 5280, 
Glendale Heights, IL 60139.  Support the Glendale Heights Foundation 
when you shop at Amazon by visiting smile.amazon.com/ch/20-1044368 
and AmazonSmile will donate a percentage of your purchase to the 
Glendale Heights Foundation. For more information, please email  
info.ghfoundation@gmail.com.
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Civic Center Hours
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday	 8:00 am – 4:30 pm
Thursday		  8:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Friday		  8:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Saturday, Sunday		  Closed

MAYOR & BOARD
Linda Jackson, Village President ljackson@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5302
Marie Schmidt, Village Clerk marie_schmidt@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5333
Bill Schmidt, Trustee District 1 bschmidt@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5307
Sharon Sullivan, Trustee District 2/Deputy Mayor  
SSullivan@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5306
Michael Light, Trustee District 3 mlight@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5308
Pat Maritato, Trustee District 4 pmaritato@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5309
Chester Pojack, Trustee District 5 cpojack@glendaleheights.org . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5310
Mary Schroeder, Trustee District 6 mschroeder@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5311
 
VILLAGE OFFICES		
Main Number/Finance Department. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.6000
Center for Senior Citizens seniors@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.6050
Community Development comdev@glendaleheights.org . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.6030
Glendale Lakes Golf & Pro Shop glendalelakes@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.0018
Glendale Lakes Golf Club, Restaurant & Banquets . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.0095
Parks, Recreation & Facilities parks_&_recreation@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  630.260.6060
Police, Non-emergency police@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.6070
Public Relations public_relations@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.909.5350
Public Works public_works@glendaleheights.org . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.6040
Water Billing waterbilling@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.6010
 
IMPORTANT COMMUNITY PHONE NUMBERS
Police/Fire/Ambulance Emergency. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 911
AMITA Health Adventist Medical Center GlenOaks. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.545.8000
AT&T U-Verse . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  800.288.2020
Bloomingdale Fire Protection District 1 (Non-emergency). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.894.9080 
Bloomingdale Township (Administrative offices) . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.529.7715
Clarke Environmental (Mosquito Control Hotline). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  800.942.2555
Comcast (Cable/Internet). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  866.594.1234
Commonwealth Edison (Electric utility). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  800.334.7661
DuPage County (Administrative offices). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.407.6500
Glendale Heights Chamber of Commerce. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5361
Glenside Fire Protection District (Non-emergency). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.668.5323
Glenside Public Library District. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.1550
J.U.L.I.E.  (Call Before You Dig!) . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  800.892.0123
Milton Township (Administrative offices). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.668.1616
NICOR (Gas utility) . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  888.642.6748
Republic Services (Refuse/Recycling Services). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  847.981.0091
United States Post Office. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  800.275.8777
WideOpenWest (Cable/Internet). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  866.496.9669

Village Contact Information

This newsletter is produced on papers that are SFI certified, produced from responsibly managed forests.  Please recycle.

Suggestions, questions and comments __________________
______________________________________________
______________________________________________ 
______________________________________________
______________________________________________

Name:_________________________________________
Address:_______________________________________
Phone:________________________________________
Email Address:___________________________________

	 Please check if you prefer to keep your name
	 confidential.

The purpose of this column is to provide a way in which you can 
communicate with the Village President, Board of Trustees and 
Village Departments.  Your advice, suggestions and questions are 
appreciated and will receive a response.  A response cannot be 
provided unless you include your name and address.  
Mail to:	Newsletter Feedback
	 Village of Glendale Heights
	 Attn: Public Relations
	 300 Civic Center Plaza
	 Glendale Heights, IL 60139
Email to: public_relations@glendaleheights.org

Let us know!

Keep up-to-date with Village 
events, program pictures, and 
important announcements by 
following us on Twitter, liking 
us on Facebook, following us 
on Instagram and adding us on 
Snapchat!  Search for...

@VOGHNews

Or subscribe to our YouTube 
channel at GlendaleHtsTV!

Connect With Us

Moving in or out?
Contact the Village of  
Glendale Heights to learn  
about the necessary steps to  
make it a smooth  
process!

Call us at 630.260.6000
for more information!


